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Accessory Dwelling Unit Discussion Notes 
 

Meeting notes from October 1, 2008 

 
Attendees:  Barb Koechley, Bob Koechley, John Linck, Steve Steinhoff, Matt Tucker, Rick Roll 

 

Matt Tucker opened the meeting with introductions and an overview of the purpose of the 

meeting.  Matt distributed a handout that included suggested discussion questions, definitions and 

links to references about accessory dwelling units.  Matt also commented that Alder Julia Kerr, 

Mike Slavney, and Dianne Milligan had conflicts and were unable to attend.  They provided 

written comments, which were discussed (attached). 

 

Bob Koechley indicated that he wants to put an accessory dwelling unit on his property. 

 

Steve Steinhoff wants a zoning code that provides the benefits of accessory dwelling units, 

including affordability and appropriate density.  

 

John Linck said he wants to build an accessory dwelling unit. 

 

Matt Tucker explained how the zoning code now handles accessory dwelling units and other 

alternative living spaces, such as secondary dwelling units, temporary accessory apartments and 

dependency living arrangements. 

 

Bob Koechley asked if existing standards for secondary dwelling units need to be amended to 

allow them elsewhere. 

 

Matt Tucker explained the dependency caregiver provisions of the zoning code. 

 

Discussion Questions 

 

1. What type of primary dwellings:  Should Accessory dwelling units be permitted only on 

single-family detached lots, or in conjunction with other dwelling unit types such as 

duplexes? 

 

Matt Tucker discussed primary/principal dwellings.   

 

John Linck said that accessory dwelling units should be subordinate in size to the primary house. 

Steve Steinhoff agreed. 

 

John Linck and Bob and Barb Koechley agreed that accessory dwelling units shouldn’t be 

allowed on duplex lots.   

 

Steve Steinhoff suggested that single-family detached, owner occupied structures would be 

appropriate for accessory dwelling units, by Willy Street type units (condo units above the 

garage) might also be o.k.  Matt Tucker clarified that these are not considered ADU’s. 

 

John Linck said owner occupancy is a necessity for either the primary or accessory unit.  Bob 

Koechley agreed. 
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Barb Koechley said she could see the owner living in the accessory dwelling unit while allowing 

the primary residence to be rented out.  Steve Steinhoff agreed. 

 

Barb Koechley said that either the accessory dwelling unit or the primary residence needs to be 

owner occupied and should not be sublet but could sit vacant if the owner is out of town for an 

extended length of time. 

 

Bob Koechley said accessory dwelling units allow children to live in the unit after college.  He 

also said an accessory dwelling unit would help people payoff their mortgage by getting rent from 

the unit. 

 

Steve Steinhoff Asked if someone with a three unit residential building could have an accessory 

dwelling unit on the property.  He said accessory dwelling units might be o.k. with some multi-

family dwellings. 

 

John Linck said allowing accessory dwelling units in multi-family districts might be good 

because they would trigger an owner-occupied situation to take advantage of the accessory 

dwelling unit opportunity. 

 

Bob Koechley asked if allowing accessory dwelling units in multi-family districts would just 

increase density.  Matt Tucker said yes. 

 

Locations for Accessory Dwelling Units 

 

Bob Koechley would not be in support of code provision that requires accessory dwelling units to 

be detached from the primary residence.  

 

Matt Tucker described setback issues relative to detached structures with accessory dwelling 

units, and drew a diagram of a typical residential lot with required yards and a building envelope. 

 

John Linck said he assumed that there would be adequate setbacks between accessory dwelling 

units and neighboring properties.  He wants control of building size, height and location. 

 

John Linck asked if required open space could be used to limit the size of the buildings.  He said 

the total square footage of a home and the accessory dwelling unit and the open space 

requirement could limit the size of the unit. 

 

Steve Steinhoff said he doesn’t see why an accessory dwelling unit can’t be located within a 

home, for example, in an attic. 

 

Steve Steinhoff wants to avoid the requirement that a conditional use permit would be necessary 

in order to have an accessory dwelling unit. 

 

The group suggested that accessory dwelling units provide life cycle housing options. 

 

John Linck said he supports annual permitting to confirm that the rules for accessory dwelling 

units are being followed. 

 

John Linck said “subordinate dwelling” should be added to the definition of accessory dwelling 

unit. 
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Ownership 

 

The group agreed that accessory dwelling units should be treated as an inseparable part of the lot-

that is, it could not be sold separately. 

 

Parking 

 

Steve Steinhoff said on-street parking should count toward a home’s parking requirement. 

 

Barb Koechley said there should be one space each for the home and accessory dwelling unit. 

 

The group also discussed lower parking requirements for certain transit served areas. 

 

Size of Accessory Dwelling Units 

 

The group agreed that the size of an accessory dwelling unit should be based on a percentage of 

the size of the home up to a maximum size. 

 

Location of Accessory Dwelling Units 

 

Some felt that accessory dwelling units should be allowed in older neighborhoods.  There wasn’t 

a position on allowing accessory dwelling units in newer neighborhoods.  Privacy issues and 

allowing dwelling space in areas otherwise not occupied by the principal dwelling (living space in 

backyard area, behind other houses) was discussed.   

 

Dimensional Standards 

 

Bob Koechley said the height of an accessory dwelling should be limited to less than the height of 

the home or the average height of adjacent homes.  Taller buildings might be appropriate if a 

deeper setback is provided. 

 

John Linck said that we should just set a maximum height, e.g. 20 feet.   

 

Barb Koechley said we should require 20% more open space for two story accessory dwelling 

units to preserve as much greenspace as possible.  The technical specifics were not discussed. 

 

Design Standards 

 

There was no discussion on this item. 
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